
Safety Advisory Committee Report to Academic Senate 

March 2, 2022 

Announcements: 

 While the state mask mandate was lifted, Bakersfield College continues to institute a mask 

mandate indoors on campus. 

 There are still concerns about people wearing masks in the Dining Commons.  If you visit the 

dining commons, please wear a mask to set an example and promote awareness unless you’re 

seated eating. 

 KCCD hired a company that is evaluating our Emergency Response Procedures. This will take 

several months to complete. 

 Two new Safety Officers (Jesse Luevanos and David Lara) were hired and are currently 

completing training.   

 

Completed Items: 

 Lighting on the north side of FACE between CDC fences. 

 

Upcoming Items: 

 Lighting on north side of Admin toward P1. 

 Perimeter Campus Lighting near bushes. 

 Risk Management is completing RFQ for purchase of software to updates AEDs. 

 Working with Academic Technology on how safety training can apply to flex hours.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 
Roy Allard, Faculty Co-Chair 
Shelly Castaneda, Administrative Co-Chair 
Tina Johnson, Classified Co-Chair 
 


